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The EBA is relocating its office to the 1st floor of the Curtis Building at 

915 Main Street.  Our current lease expires at the end of the year, 

and the Board felt it was the right time to find a new location with 

additional space.  We want our new location to be the “hub” for the EBA 

– a place where our attorneys can gather to socialize, attend CLE 

presentations, or utilize a conference room for client meetings.   

There are numerous reasons supporting the move, but here are a few of 

the high points: 

Location, location, location.  We join a number of attorneys located in the Curtis Building, and 

the location could not be more convenient and accessible for our members.  The new office is 

directly across the street from the Courthouse and Civic Center in the heart of downtown.  We 

will be more centrally located for our members and have the ability to stay put for the next 15 

years. 

Additional space/training room.  We are adding approximately 1,000 square feet.  Much of the 

additional space is for a larger training room with increased seating capacity for our thriving CLE 

presentations. (Reminder:  CLE income continues to be a substantial portion of the funding for 

the EBA, and it is one of the main reasons we have only raised membership dues one time in the 

past 10 years.) The new training room will also get a technology upgrade for enhanced 

presentations.   

Conference rooms/work space.  Attorneys will be able to reserve one of two conference rooms 

for meetings or depositions.  The main conference room will be equipped for video depositions 

and conference calls.  The EBA will continue to provide a copier and work space for use by our 

members.  We hope this will become your “office away from the office.” 

Parking.  We will have virtually unlimited parking given the spaces provided in the parking lot for 

the Curtis Building and the "Back 40" parking lot situated directly next door.  There is also 

wheelchair access so every member can enjoy the new office. 

Lounge area.  There will be a lounge area so attorneys can relax and take a break.  Whether you 

want to read the newspaper or grab a cup of coffee, we hope you will swing by and catch up.     

As you can see, I am excited about the EBA's move and the opportunities that come with it.  Bar 

associations across the country continue to struggle to find ways to stay relevant and provide 

tangible benefits to their members.  I believe our new office at the Curtis Building is a positive step 

toward accomplishing just that.   

If there are any additional benefits we can provide to you at the EBA office, please reach out to 

me or any other board member to let us know.  We are open to ideas and want nothing more 

than to support our members.   

We hope to be fully moved in by January 1, 2018, and will be scheduling an open house shortly 

thereafter.  Until then, enjoy this sneak peak of the new location!  View Floorplan Here. 

P.S.  A special thank you to Erin Bauer and Joe Langerak who assisted Susan and me in the 

search for a new location and the lease negotiation.  This was a time-consuming process and 

their efforts were critical to making it happen.       

The EBA is on the Move! 

https://evvbar.org/UserFiles/files/curtis%20bldg%20first%20barn%20door%20at%20conf.pdf
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By: Judge Smith and Magistrate Corcoran 

Long-time volunteer David Kent, of Johnson, Carroll, Norton, Kent & Goedde, recently shared a kind thank you note 

that he had received from a VLP client.  In the note, the client thanked him for helping her with her legal issue and 

then ended with a simple “I hope you have a wonderful summer” followed by a smiley face.  In the challenging 

world that VLP clients often face, with barriers that run from devastating poverty to physical violence, thinking of 

sending a thank you note may not always be at the top of the list for our clients.  Being caught up in the legal system 

can be absolutely overwhelming at times and our VLP volunteers are often the only light in that otherwise dark 

environment.  And while many of the indigent clients who look to VLP for help may not duplicate the kind gesture 

that David’s client took in thanking him, on behalf of the Volunteer Lawyer Program, please know that we thank 

each and every one of you for helping make access to justice -- and to our courts -- more available for everyone.  

VLP tracks volunteer hours for Talk to a Lawyer, Teen Court, Homeless Connect, and matters reported through case 

closing reports or pro bono self-reporting forms.  To verify your 2016 hours through VLP, contact Scott Wylie at 

vlpwylie@sigecom.net 

  

 

 

  

Underwritten by 

Lawyers Lunch Club will resume in September!   

This is an informal group of 6-8 attorneys who meet monthly for three month periods. 

If you have already joined, you will remain in the club, unless we hear otherwise from you. 

If you would like to join the fun with 120 of your fellow EBA members, please email Susan, 

susan@evvbar.org. 

At the local level, the Lawyers Assistance Committee 

consists of Michele Bryant, Judge Wayne Trockman, 

Chris Lenn, David Sanders, Toby Shaw, Becky Kasha, 

Teresa Perry McKeethen and Susan Vollmer. This 

Committee meets regularly and works with JLAP and 

other volunteers to provide confidential assistance 

to members of the legal community in need.  

If you or someone you know is struggling with an 

impairment issue, do yourself or your friend a favor 

and contact JLAP or a member of the local 

Committee.  

There is a lot of law practice management software for 

lawyers to choose from, and more coming onto the 

market all the time. Even if you have identified your firm’s 

specific needs, it’s a challenge to 

sort through dozens of products to 

find a good fit.  

You can download this comparison 

chart, which shows the key features 

for all the software in the Lawyerist 

directory to help you choose the 

software that is best for your firm.   

mailto:vlpwylie@sigecom.net
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiXtaPd-ZDVAhVI6oMKHR0MC74QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cushing.k12.ok.us%2F&psig=AFQjCNEanW6IC9PRQWgYxwVZyQ3MUDntgg&ust=1500402667530807
mailto:susan@evvbar.org
https://lawyerist.com/law-practice-management-software/comparison-chart/
https://lawyerist.com/law-practice-management-software/comparison-chart/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiBhqf5uL3TAhXq7oMKHW0vAW4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fjourneydownthescale.info%2Fmngtrif-technology-png.asp&psig=AFQjCNE36GxZWAW6hK5he0nVvjk6Ew2kfg&ust=14931353885378
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Bar Updates:  Welcome new attorney members Teresa 

Perry McKeethen, Andrew Carroll, Tanisha Carothers, 

and new paralegal members Rosemary Barger & Nancy 

Branham.  

 

Please make the following changes and additions to 

your  address book:  

Teresa Perry McKeethen 

Evansville Goodwill Industries, 
Inc. 

500 S. Green River Rd.  

Evansville, IN 47715 

812-474-2222 

tmckeethen@evvgoodwill.org 

Andrew Carroll 

Vanderburgh County Public 
Defender’s Office, Rm 202 

1 NW MLK Jr. Blvd. Room 202 

Evansville, IN 47708 

812-435-6336 

acraigcarroll@gmail.com 

 
 

Vanderburgh County Circuit Court is seeking a staff 

attorney/administrator. Applicants should be an 

attorney licensed in Indiana. The hired applicant will be 

responsible for Preparing Quarterly Case status reports, 

set evidence suppression Court hearings, and serve as 

Judge Pro Tem. Find the full job description here. Send 

resumes & cover letters to 

dgenet@vanderburghgov.org .  

Committee & Section Meetings 

08/01 Family Law Section Meeting, Noon - EBA Office 

08/02 Access to Justice Committee Meeting, Noon - EBA 

 Office 

08/04 Employment Law Section Meeting, Noon - EBA 

 Office 

08/08 Bench and Bar Committee Meeting, Noon - EBA 

 Office 

08/15 EBF Grants Committee Meeting, Noon - EBF 

 Office 

08/16  Young Lawyer Section Lunch, Noon - Walton’s 

 International Comfort Food 

08/23 CLE Committee Meeting, 11:45 am - Lic’s Deli  

08/30 Communications Committee Meeting, 8:15 am -  EBA 

 Office 

Nancy Branham 

Bingham Greenebaum Doll 
LLP 

One Main Street Suite 600 

Evansville, IN 47708 

nbranham@bgdlegal.com 

Barber & Bauer 

Steve Barber & Erin Bauer 

124 SE 1st Street, Suite 101 

Evansville, In 47708 

812-425-9211 

Emails will remain the same. 

MacKenzi Payne-Crowe 

Department of Workforce 
Development  

700 E Walnut Street 

Evansville, IN 47713 

317-232-0730  

MPayneCrowe1@dwd.in.gov  

Rosemary Barger  

Berry Global 

101 Oakley Street 

Evansville, IN 47710 

812-306-2485 

rosemaryb-
arger@berryglobal.com 

Questions about Pro Bono Reporting? 

The Coalition for Court Access (CCA) has developed 

guidance for attorneys on how to report pro bono hours 

to the Indiana Supreme Court. 

The CCA also developed a Frequently Asked Questions 

guide to provide further explanation of Professional 

Conduct Rule 6.7 on reporting pro bono hours and 

donations.  

mailto:tmckeethen@evvgoodwill.org
mailto:acraigcarroll@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/evvbar/Downloads/VCCC job.pdf
mailto:dgenet@vanderburghgov.org
mailto:nbranham@bgdlegal.com
mailto:MPayneCrowe1@dwd.in.gov
https://paynewealthpartners.com/
mailto:rosemarybarger@berryglobal.com
mailto:rosemarybarger@berryglobal.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001iNHE6HD2_2toASqflyYFj5q7SrW5jXkfEoXnh64aLx-RgGJ3wPn_KE0TMeNW_DxK-5lX1FtBZeTgPet_DzHrAH3O7KaWZDipdYPT-yk2GoqYc2B9Tj9PekbVnxub4AYc3N7MANC181T5YHG0TJ9FL2c4jagdgJroybM8CnIy5Lqrr8rTYXNArJdAvIzcCv0TVtBRCup0N9tbttIPw3K5cxAOg9ObJi_eptnD


 
         

 

 

 

“Promoting Justice and Improving Lives through 

the Law” is the EBF’s statement of purpose.  The 

EBF strives to advance that purpose by granting 

money to organizations that support that 

mission.  In 2016, the EBF awarded grants to 

CASA, Holly’s House, Volunteer Lawyer Program, 

and other worthy organizations. Grant 

applications for the 2017 grant cycle were due 

on July 31.   

 

The EBF Board will soon begin deliberations to 

determine what organizations will receive grants 

in 2017 and the amount of the award.  The 

recipients will be announced and honored at 

the EBA members lunch on September 20, 

2017.  Please plan to attend.   

 

To support the EBF’s mission, please go to 

www.evvbar.org/foundation.aspx and click the 

“Donate” button and make a tax deductible 

gift.     

 

 

Attorney of Record 

Donald Baier 

Elizabeth Baier 

Steve Barber 

Ted Barron 

Erin Bauer 

Diane Bender 

Marjorie Blalock 

Jean Blanton 

Allyson Breeden 

Michele Bryant 

Wilfred Bussing III 

Robert Carithers 

Lindsay Charles 

Steven Charles 

Thomas Clowers 

Allison Comstock 

Garland Cravens 

Hon. Richard D’Amour 

Dodson & Schaefer 

Jimmy Gentry 

Kevin Gibson 

Kelly Jackson 

Kathryn Kornblum 

JoAnn Krantz 

David Lamont 

Hon. Mary Margaret Lloyd 

Thomas Massey 

Thomas McClellan 

Daniel Robinson, Jr. 

G. Michael Schopmeyer 

David Shaw 

Hon. Randall T. Shepard 

Lori Sherman 

Hon. Leslie Shively 

Philip Siegel 

Patrick Shoulders 

Gary Taylor 

John Thomason 

John Whinrey 

Clifford Whitehead 

Susan Wilkie 

Brian and Barbara Williams 

Joseph Michael Woods 

Sarah Woods and Javi Lugo 

Donald Wright 

Robert Scott Wylie 

New Attorney 

Will Cartwright 

Donna Davis 

Hannah Dill 

Kristin Morrison 

Olivia Robinson 

Neil Woods 

Other Donation 

Angela Wargel 
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A Big Thank You to 2017 CONTRIBUTORS 

Allyson Breeden,  

President  

Court Counsel 

James Casey 

Mag. Sheila Corcoran 

Marc Fine 

Gary Gerling 

Gerling Law Offices 

Hewins Law Firm 

Katharine VanOst Jones 

 

Kahn Dees Donovan & Kahn 

Becky Kasha 

Michael Land 

Ryan Parker 

Mark Samila 

Stone & Stratman 

Stephen Thomas 

Tuley Law Office 

Lead Counsel 

Foster, O’Daniel, Hambidge & Lynch LLP 

Steven S. Hoar 

P. Michael Mitchell 

Cathy Nestrick 

Barbara &  Brian Williams 

Legacy of Leadership 

Randall K. and Rebecca L. Craig Family Foundation Inc. 

1. Go to evvbar.org 

2. Select “Summation Online” in the 

MEMBERS tab 

3. Gain Access  to the last year of EBA 

Summations 

*There is no login ID required to access the 

Summation, so this is a great way for support 

staff to have access.  Please share! 

http://www.evvbar.org/foundation.aspx
http://evvbar.org


*Additional $5 for walk-ins 

*Additional $5 for walk-ins 

 

Stan Levco - Hearsay Exceptions and Tips from                           

40 years of practice 

Jim Casey - Mediation, Arbitration and Other 

ADR Options, with Special Guest Hon. Keith 

Meier discussing the private judge option 
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Applied Professionalism 

Thursday, September 28 

8:30 am-4:00 pm 

Tropicana Conference Center 

Walnut Room A  

 

6 CLE/6 Applied 

Professionalism/ 6 New Lawyer 

Credits/6 Ethics 

Free for EBA Members,              

0-3 Years in Practice  

$100 for non-EBA Members      

0-3 Years Practice 

Presented by the 

Young Lawyers 

Section 

Randall T. Shepard Lecture Series 2017:  

Tuesday, September 19 

5:30 pm - Old National Bank, 4th Floor auditorium 

Larry served as a 

federal prosecutor 

in the U.S. v. 

Timothy McVeigh 

case and will be 

discussing the 

current status of 

the death penalty 

and relevant 

cases of interest. 
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Business & Commercial Law Section Member $25 

EBA Members $30 

Non-members $50 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email eba@evvbar.org or 

click here to register online. 

Business & Commercial Section Members $ 25 

EBA Members $30 

Non-members $50 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email eba@evvbar.org 

or click here to register online. 

Business & Commercial Section Members $ 25 

EBA Members $30 

Non-members $50 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email eba@evvbar.org 

or click here to register online. 

Business & Commercial Section Members $ 25 

EBA Members $30 

Non-members $50 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email eba@evvbar.org 

or click here to register online. 

 

$25 for Family Law Section Members 

$30 for EBA Members 

$50 for Non-members 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email 

eba@evvbar.org or click here to register online. 

$30 for EBA Members 

$50 for Non-members 

To register for CLE call 812-463-3201, email 

eba@evvbar.org or click here to register online. 

mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
mailto:eba@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar/
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08/01  Family Law Section Meeting, Noon - EBA Office 

08/02  Access to Justice Committee Meeting, Noon - EBA Office 

08/03  Talk to a Lawyer, 4:30 pm - EBA Office 

08/04  Employment Law Section Meeting, Noon - EBA Office 

08/08  Bench and Bar Committee Meeting, Noon - EBA Office 

08/10  EBA Morning Mixer, 7:30 am - Donut Bank Hwy 41& Lincoln 

08/10  EBA Board of Directors Meeting, 11:45 am - EBA Office 

08/15  Talk to a Lawyer, 11:30 am - EBA Office 

08/15  EBF Grants Committee Meeting, Noon - EBF Office 

08/16   Young Lawyer Section Lunch, Noon - Walton’s International Comfort Food 

08/17  EBF New Board Member Orientation, 11:30am - EBF Office 

08/17  EBF Board of Directors Meeting, Noon - EBF Office 

08/22  Bankruptcy and Real Estate Law 1 CLE, Noon - EBA Office 

08/23  CLE Committee Meeting, 11:45 am - Lic’s Deli 

08/25  “The Race to Resolve Your Case” 2 CLE , 9:00 am - Ellis Park 

08/29  “Bankruptcy & Divorce” 1 CLE, Noon - EBA Office 

08/30  Communications Committee Meeting, 8:15 am - EBA Office 

08/30  “Risk, Needs and Safety of Children: How to Effectively Utilize the Guardian Ad Litem  Report” 1 CLE , 

  Noon - EBA Office 

09/09 - Randall T. Shepard Lecture Series 

        With featured speaker, Larry Mackey 

09/20 - Fall Membership Lunch and EBF Grant           

 Awards 

 

10/19 - Trivia Night 

11/10 - 28th Annual Estate & Business Planning 

 Institute 

12/08 - Annual Hot Topics 


